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Ladies and Gentlemen, Dear Colleagues, 

I am very pleased to join you for this discussion and I thank the Inter-University Center for 
Terrorist Studies for the invitation. 

Last year we marked the somber twentieth anniversary of the 9/11 terrorist attacks and opened 
what many feels is a new chapter in the fight against terrorism. A fight that we will have to take 
forward in a very different strategic, geopolitical and technological environment impacted by 
climate change, pandemics and inter-state competition in a fragmented world.  

The fight against terrorism has seen significant successes in the past two decades
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The groups’ expansion in many subregions of Africa continued– 
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The reality on the ground is increasingly blurred. This growing entanglement destroys the rule of 
law, suppresses human rights



5 
 

promote human rights, especially human rights violations committed by security forces, gives 
terrorists recruitment tools for free.  

The seventh Strategy review resulted in significant advances on human rights, including gender 
equality, the rights of the child and victims of terrorism, and mitigating the impact of counter-
terrorism measures on civil society and principled humanitarian action. 

Applying a gender lens is key as terrorists strategically manipulate gender stereotypes to recruit. 
Misogyny permeates terrorist ideologies and tactics and terrorism and counter-terrorism alike 
impact women and girls differently, and often disproportionately.  

UNOCT has taken these priorities to heart since its establishment and we have now established 
a dedicated Human Rights and Gender Equality Section reporting directly to me. 

This year we will organize with Spain a high-level conference to follow-up on the virtual dialogue 
we held with human rights and civil society partners in the run-up to the Strategy review, and 
we will convene the first Global Congress of Victims of Terrorism later this year. 

Urging Member States to repatriate their nationals in camps and detention facilities in northeast 
Syria will remain a key priority in 2022 for the UN system, at the intersection of counter-
terrorism, humanitarian action and human rights.  

The pace of repatriation remains slow. Leaving them stranded brings neither security or 
accountability, nor does it respect the rights of thousands of children who should not be 
punished for their parents’ crimes.  

In 2022, we will continue rolling out with our partners coordinated support to requesting 
Member States, including through a Global Framework that we launched in September under 
the auspices of the Secretary-General. 

Helping Member States overcome screening and prosecutorial challenges will help address 
security concerns 
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In 2022, we have an opportunity to start a course correction to live up to the Global Counter-
Terrorism Strategy and the UN Charter. 

You can count on the UN system, and UNOCT in particular, to continue bringing Member States 
together, facilitating dialogue and providing tailored support. 

Thank you.  


